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Osteogenesis Imperfecta (OI) is a heterogeneous genetic
disorder, with features that include increased bone fragi-
lity, pathological fractures, blue sclera, dentinogenesis
imperfecta and conductive or mixed hearing loss. Clinical
variability is wide from children with few fractures and
normal stature to children with multiple fractures, long
bone deformity, scoliosis and extreme short stature.
Although there is no curative treatment, there are several
therapeutic tools capable of improving the course of the
condition and patient quality of life.
We aim to evaluate the effect of OI on the well being

of children with the disorder and their families through
a family-centered questionnaire. Sixty children with OI
from the Vietnam National Hospital of Pediatrics and/or
their parent(s), who attended the first annual family sup-
port group in 2011, completed a child and parent
questionnaire.
60 patients participated, 26 female and 34 male. The

median age was 6.0 years [interquartile range (IQR) 0.25
- 18 years]. Of these, 36 (60%) had dentinogenesis
imperfect and 23 (38.3%) had a scoliosis. The median
number of fractures was 6.0 (IQR 0 – 30) and median
number of hospitalizations due to OI was 5.0 (IQR 0-
30). Among patients of school age, 9 (15%) could not go
to school due to OI. Almost all parents (93.7%) worried
about school social communication of the patients.
Among these parents, 100% fear of inferiority with
friends and 98.3% fear of broken bones. Most parents
(76.2%) were significantly concerned about their child’s
health. The parents’ themselves reported psychological
concerns, with feelings of desperation (58.4%), anxiety
(81.7%) and depression (56.7%).

Osteogenesis imperfecta appeared to have a significant
deleterious effects on the life of the patients and their
families. These data provide a baseline from which to
evaluate the effectiveness of interventions to improve
the medical and psychological needs of this cohort and
their families.
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